## **Parnjit Singh**

From: Kate Henry

Sent: 11 November 2021 20:58
To: Planning Planning

**Subject:** FW: 2021/3839/P: Objection to the Planning Application at Howitt Close

Please log as objection to 2021/3839/P

Kate Henry Principal Planning Officer

The majority of Council staff are continuing to work at home through remote, secure access to our systems. Where possible please communicate with us by telephone or email.

From: Caren Chang <

**Sent:** 10 November 2021 12:04

To: Kate Henry < Kate. Henry@camden.gov.uk>

Subject: 2021/3839/P: Objection to the Planning Application at Howitt Close

Kate Henry, kate.henry@camden.gov.uk

**Camden Council Planning** 

Reference: 2021/3839/P, Objection to the Planning Application at Howitt Close

Dear Ms. Kate Henry,

As a new resident to Glenilla Road, I am writing to strongly object to the proposed planning application at Howitt Close due to the negative impact that the proposed project would have on the architectural character of the neighbouring area.

My family and I were attracted to Glenilla Road for the architectural Edwardian and Art Deco period qualities of the neigbourhood. The proposed roof extension with 7 new flats on top of Howitt Close would ruin the aesthetic integrity of the historic Art Deco building in this Belsize Conversation Area. I urge you to reject the planning application so that we can preserve the historical character and appearance of Camden's Belsize Conservation Area.

Furthermore, there are several construction projects currently in progress on Glenloch and Glenilla Road. Please do NOT grant approval to extend the disruption, air pollution and noise

1

disturbances in this neighbourhood, particularly with the addition of 7 new flats on an existing building of leaseholders that are also largely opposed to the proposed development. I hope that you will consider the points mentioned.

Sincerely, C Chang NW3 Resident on Glenilla Road